SALFORD CITY COUNCIL - RECORD OF DECISION
I Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraphs F 6, (a) (i) and J (a) (i), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve P. J. Casey (Land Reclamation) Ltd., continuing the Phase 4 Lower Kersal Environmental Improvements at South Radford Street (part of); Kingsley Avenue (part of); Hurdlow Avenue; Hassop Avenue; and Grindon Avenue, subject to confirmation being received in relation to the securing of additional resources to ensure the works for this latest phase, are of an equal standard of the previous ones.
The reasons are to allow for the continuation of the rolling programme of improvements across the Lower Kersal estate.

Options considered and rejected were that, improving all properties within this phase. This was rejected because, some properties already have existing driveways, or, are not deep enough to accommodate a standard driveway.

Assessment of Risk:
Generally, the risks are small to medium. However, there are also some legal risks that remain unknown given the need to enter into legal agreements with some residents in order to expand the turning heads at Hassop and Hurdlow Avenues.

The source of funding is NDC/Council Capital Programme 

Legal advice obtained:  Norman Perry
Financial advice obtained:  Nigel Dickens


Contact Officer: Brian Enright 
 Tel: 0161 6078548 
NDC Programme Manager
Signed Councillor Peter Connor

Lead Member for Housing

Dated: 27th August, 2009
*
This decision was published on Thursday, 27th August, 2009.

*
This decision will come into force on Monday, 7th September, 2009,

unless it is called-in, in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules
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